

80 Commerce Valley Drive E, Suite 1 Markham, ON L3T 0B2

*Phone:* 905-739-9739 • *Fax:* 905-739-9740 *Web:* cupe.on.ca *E-mail:* info@cupe.on.ca

February 2016

Dear Recording Secretaries;

Please find attached letters CUPE Ontario recently sent to OMERS on two critical issues - the sale of Hydro One and the expansion of the Canadian Pension Plan.

On both issues, CUPE Ontario and our representatives on the OMERS Boards have been fighting to ensure our members' pension plan does not act against their interest or the interest of working people across Canada. As you will see, particularly on the issue of Hydro One, that has not been the case.

Please feel free to circulate these letters to members or use them as a template to send your own correspondence, either on behalf of your Local or as an individual OMERS member.

CUPE Ontario is continuing to increase member activism within the OMERS pension plan. The letters detail some of that work we've been doing to make sure OMERS knows the democratically mandated position of CUPE members -- the largest block of members in the OMERS plan -- on these critical issues.

In Solidarity,

Fred Hile

Fred Hahn President

Cope 343